
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.  •  SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111   
 

May 7, 2019 
 
Ladd W. Mark 
Vice President and Deputy General Counsel 
Surgical Care Affiliates 
569 Brookwood Village, Suite 901 
Birmingham, Alabama 35209 

 
RE:  Completion Letter  

#E-003-19 – Belleville Surgical Center    
 

Dear Mr. Mark: 
 
This letter is to acknowledge receipt of the completion letter dated May 3, 2019 for the exemption 
referenced above.  The discontinuation of Belleville Surgical Center was completed on April 8, 
2019.  No further action is required as it relates to the Illinois Health Facilities and Services 
Review Board.   
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino of my staff at 
Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Courtney Avery, Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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